#### AUGUST NEWSLETTER

### **MEMBERSHIP**

I have had several questions on how to find out if a player is a member of WPLGASC. We don't list members on the website because it isn't a secured site but you can check on members through Golf Genius which is secured. Follow these instructions to check on membership in WPLGASC.

- 1. Sign in to Golf Genius (like when registering for a Major Tournament)
- 2. Select Master Portal (WPLGASC) top left, after selecting your profile will come up
  - While in your profile make sure you have added an emergency contact name and number;
    and read and acknowledged the insurance disclaimer
- 3. Select 2025 WPLGASC Player Information
- 4. Select 2025 Membership Roster
- 5. Filter Players (type in name to search)

Please notify Janet Herbold, Secretary/Membership <a href="here">here</a> if you have any membership questions.

### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

The 2025 Nominating Committee, chaired by Marlene Hoel, is working to fill the open board positions for next year. They have nominees for many of the positions, and the committee is diligently looking for a Division Representative for the Southern area (formerly known as East South Division). If you are interested in the position, please email Marlene here. We need volunteers and would appreciate your help.

The FAFH at Kiawah Island Resort is less than two months away. The participants' excitement over this trip is amazing and Gulliver's Travel is committed to making this trip memorable for all. I will be sending informational emails to participants over the next few weeks.

Please feel free to contact me Lou Ann Reichling, President, <u>here</u> with any questions, concerns or requests that you may have about any WPLGASC Policies and Procedures. It is my pleasure to serve and represent the membership.

### **MAJOR TOURNAMENTS**

Registration for the Senior Tournament at Navy Golf Course closed with 204 registrants. Unfortunately, 60 ladies had to be put on the waitlist after accepting our full field. This year we have 46 Super Seniors participating in the 80+ age category, and two incredible ladies over 90 will be with us as well. Due to the popularity of this event, participation points had to be used even on the 70+ age group flight, with 18 still on the waitlist. I very much look forward to honoring our Super Seniors and preparations are well underway to roll out the red carpet for our honorees. I look forward to reporting to you in next month's newsletter about the results of this special tournament.

It's always hard to turn any members away from our tournaments. Please remember that your regular participation in our monthly Association Day tournaments is the best way to improve your chances to be accepted into the Major Tournaments.

I look forward to seeing you at upcoming WPLGASC events. Please don't hesitate to contact me <a href="here">here</a> or call me at (714) 585-5879 if you have any questions. Donna Buxton, Major Tournament Chair.

## **MONTHLY TOURNAMENTS**

Congratulations to Sandi Dunn from Mountain Meadows, who had a hole-in-one at July's Association Day at Birch Hills on hole one, 126 yards!!

August Association Day game is O.N.E.S. (1, 6, 7, 8, 9, 11, 16, 17, 18) Paying gross and net.

**Pace of Play**: We are continuing to monitor pace of play more closely. Please keep up with the group in front of you. If you are behind, please send two players to the next tee box while the other two players are putting out. If the group in front of you is behind, please document this on your scorecard and we will address the group that is behind.

Remember you do not have to sign up as a foursome for our monthly Association Day tournaments; but if the course you signed up for is full, we will take the foursomes first. Attendance at our monthly Association Day tournaments is a great way to earn participation points towards acceptance in the Major Tournaments. If you have any feedback or questions please contact Kathy Takemura, Monthly Tournament Chair <a href="here">here</a>.

# TREASURER REPORT

Checks for the WPLGASC Association Day Awards from December through June were mailed late June. If you haven't already done so, please deposit them as soon as possible and distribute the awards to your members with our sincere "Congratulations".

Contact our Treasurer, Susan Shimizu, <a href="here">here</a> if you have any questions.